
 

 

 

TOWN OF ASHLAND CITY 
Beer Board 

February 09, 2021 6:00 PM 
Minutes 

 

 

 
CALL TO ORDER 
Mayor Allen called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. stating, "“I, Steven Allen, Mayor for the Town of 
Ashland City, and I hereby call to order the February 9, 2021 Beer Board Meeting of the Town of 
Ashland City.  Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, and in accordance with Governor Bill Lee’s Executive 
Order, this meeting is being conducted with limited physical public access.  The meeting is being made 
available however to public via live video stream on the Zoom application.  The meeting is being done 
by electronic means to protect the public health, safety, and welfare of the City’s citizens in light of the 
COVID-19 pandemic.” 
 
ROLL CALL 
PRESENT 
Chairman Mayor Steve Allen  
Vice Mayor Daniel Anderson 
Committee Member Tim Adkins 
Committee Member Gerald Greer 
Committee Member Roger Jackson 
Committee Member Chris Kerrigan 
Committee Member JT Smith 
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
A motion was made by Committee Member Greer, seconded by Vice Mayor Anderson, to approve the 
agenda.  All approved by voice vote.  
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

1. January 12, 2021 Beer Board Meeting Minutes 
A motion was made by Vice Mayor Anderson, seconded by Committee Member Greer, to 
approve the January 12, 2021 Beer Board Meeting Minutes.  All approved by voice vote.  
 

PUBLIC FORUM 
None.  
 
NEW BUSINESS 

2. Special Event Permit: Ashland City Half Marathon sponsored by Nashville Track Club 
Mayor stated this is for a special event permit sponsored by the Nashville Track Club.  Ms. 
Reed stated Mr. Dave Milner has turned in the application and certified criminal background 
check as well as the fee for the application.  Mr. Milner stated he has a brewery that wants to 
sponsor the event and they will limit access by use of wrist band.  In order to obtain the wrist 
band the person must be twenty-one years old and have a negative COVID test.  He questioned 
if there will be any additional requirements.  City Attorney Jennifer Noe responded Mr. Milner 
will be responsible for the event and he will have to follow all requirements set forth in the 
Town's Municipal Code.  She further stated she would be happy to discuss this in detail after the 
meeting.  A motion was made by Vice Mayor Anderson, seconded by Committee Member 
Jackson, to approve the Special Event Beer Permit.  Voting Yea: Chairman Mayor Allen, 
Committee Member Adkins, Vice Mayor Anderson, Committee Member Greer, Committee 
Member Jackson, Committee Member Kerrigan, Committee Member Smith. 
 

OTHER 



Committee Member Adkins questioned the beer permit request for the hookah bar.  Ms. Reed 
responded they missed the deadline for this meeting, but it will go before the board next month.  
 
ADJOURNMENT 
A motion was made by Vice Mayor Anderson, seconded by Committee Member Kerrigan, to adjourn 
the meeting.  All approved by voice vote and the meeting adjourned at 6:14 p.m.  
 
 

____________________________     ___________________________ 
MAYOR STEVE ALLEN      CITY RECORDER KELLIE REED, CMFO, CMC  


